The Triangle – Editors Report 2011
Well here we are, six issues on, to the surprise of some.

Why do we have a newsletter when we have an excellent up-to-date website?  The Village Survey, organised by the Parish Council, indentified that 55% of residents were not “on line”.

As Editor I’ve had very few disappointments, the lack of financial support from the diverse businesses in Fryton, Slingsby and South Holme being the major one.  My thanks to those who have; they are responsible for the financial statement looking as good as it does.

What did I want The Triangle to achieve?  To keep everyone informed as to what was going to happen socially, with community based services eg library services and regional decisions which affect us locally eg Digital TV.  To provide feed back on how events have gone and projects that are on going eg Church Tower.  To provide a means for the Parish Council to communicate with us all.  To provide a listing of all forthcoming events.  This is done through the “pull out” Pink Page.
The Yellow Pages provides a listing of all services, clubs and associations available in the community, Malton and some county based ones.  It also lists all councillors; Parish, Ryedale, County and our M.P.  This is published once a year.

I hoped that through these linked projects it would provide some “glue” in a diverse community and encourage villagers to attend and participate more in local activities.  It has, I feel, some way to go yet in achieving this.

There are now some groups who are regular contributors but some major ones missing.  In particular The Sports and Social Club and The Village Hall, who are the key to many successful organised events in our community. We also have a various sports teams who we would like to know more about.    A few lines from folk whose events appear in the Pink Page would be grand.

The Triangle is not just me.  Pat Thompson is chief chaser upper of residents who I would like a snippet from.  Gwyn Jones (Hovingham) proof reads and is responsible for the improved lay out in issue six.  Nine people get each issue to your door; Sue Birkbeck, Rita Hardy, Nancy Coates, Keith Bardon, Sandra Dalgleish, Mick Singleton, Fiona Farnell, Pat Thompson, Carol and Keith Buck.  We even have emergency standby deliverers, Pat Smurthwaite and Maurag Carmichael.  All these people slogged through the appalling weather of last December and January to gather up your contributions.  As you can see from the financial statement we can delay this job until April, when the clocks change, so this job can be done in the light evenings with warm and balmy spring sunshine.
Offers of help with production of The Triangle have come from Stephen Parker (The Green) and David Thornley (Green Dyke Lane).  Thank you.
Keith Buck
